CUA Faculty Assembly
General Meeting, February 11, 2022
Minutes

Dr. Selway called the meeting to order at 10:02 a.m. 
In attendance were faculty from the Schools of Architecture and Planning, Arts and Sciences, Business, Engineering, Music, Drama, and Art, Law, NCSSS, Nursing, and Theology and Religious Studies. 
Dr. Selway provided a recap of the last Faculty Assembly meeting. 
Dr. Selway then gave a brief presentation of the history of the Faculty Assembly, identified members of the Executive Board of the Faculty Assembly, and gave updates on the organization of the Faculty Assembly. She spoke of the need for a succession plan and asked for volunteers to serve on the Executive Board. Other members of the Executive Board added their own words of encouragement and voiced the hope that a handful of faculty would step forward, motivated by a spirit of good citizenship. At Dr. Selway’s request, Dr. Mack gave an update on the current project of revising our Articles of Incorporation and Bylaws so that they comport with our status as a Labor Organization, which is a recognized 501c(5) tax-exempt entity.
Dr. Selway then reviewed the recent Letter of Concern regarding “Covid and Scientism.” The letter was from 3 senior faculty of Conway School of Nursing. It was disseminated via FA email, and 81 faculty signed in support, including 62 senior faculty, 12 Emeritus professors, one former Provost, one current Vice Provost, and two former deans of the Conway School of Nursing. Dr. Selway emailed it to the President of the Board of Trustees, Mr. Victor Smith, on February 8.
In the open discussion of the letter, the authors were commended for their leadership. The general sense was that 81 was a good number of faculty signers, especially given the short notice they received. It was suggested that the small number of untenured signers points to a culture of fear.
There followed a discussion of the recent email from the Provost’s office announcing that the Faculty Handbook has been updated to incorporate changes proposed as far back as 2019. Although the email from the Provost provides a link to the updated Faculty Handbook and gives the numbers of the amendments, it does not provide the text of the amendments, nor does the revised handbook indicate the changes. Several Senators at the meeting said that they would bring the matter to the Senate in the hope that the changes will be made clear and the process of updating the handbook will in the future be more timely and transparent.  
The meeting was adjourned at 10:55 a.m. 
 

